
 

DDA ACTION SUMMARY SHEET 

MEETING DATE: June 17, 2025 

TOPIC Village Budgetary Contract – Public Safety 

BACKGROUND BRIEF:  

PUBLIC SAFETY: Historically the Village has demanded that the amount of TIF proceeds/budget that is 
represented by the capture of increased revenue earned under the police millage levy (meaning the 
funding lost to the police by the lawful operation of the Village approved TIF plan) be returned to the 
Village. This is not only an improper use of TIF, but against all statutory authority and statutory 
interpretation. The Executive Director and the Chief have acknowledged the illegality of the historic 
demand and have assessed how the DDA may still be an active part and support of the Chief’s new 
approach to public safety. The support of an additional officer and collaborated code enforcement 
services have bene included in the form of a contract for that purpose. The attached contract was 
prepared by the Police Chief, without assistance from Village Council, and is proposed for acceptance 
by the DDA. It is in an acceptable form and contains those two areas of participation important to the 
DDA’s mission under the adopted TIF Plan. 

FINANCIAL IMPACT:  

The contracted cost for the Public Safety services offered by contract is $103,000. This is included in 
our budget. 

 

 
RECOMMENDED MOTION:  

Move to approve the ENHANCED PUBLIC SAFETY AGREEMENT, as presented, authorizing the Executive 
Director to prepare an executory copy and sign the same on behalf of the DDA.  


